

7 September 2016

Excellency,

Pursuant to my letter, dated 6 September 2016, related to the final draft resolution on modalities of the high-level United Nations Conference to Support the Implementation of Sustainable Development Goal 14, I have the honor to inform that silent procedure has not been broken and the draft is now ready for adoption at the General Assembly meeting scheduled on 9 September 2016.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Member States for the constructive engagement in the negotiations and to extend my thanks to H.E. Mr. Jagdish Koonjul, Ambassador and Permanent Representative of Mauritius and Ambassador Magnus Lennartsson, Ambassador at the Permanent Mission of Sweden for ably facilitating the consultations on the draft resolution.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurance of my highest consideration.

Mogens Lykketoft

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York